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President Kathy Ingle opened the March 3, 2016 meeting at 7:00 p.m. with a prayer.
Director’s Report:  Mr. Holland
Sign ups for the state solo and ensemble contest are due by Friday March 4, 2016.  Pep Band B will be performing at the DCHS Basketball game at Wells Fargo Arena next Wednesday.  Sign up sheets for a ticket to the game and to ride the bus are in the band room. Pizza will be provided to band members before the bus heads down to the game. The Symphony Band will be traveling to the University of Northern Iowa to participate in the Northern Iowa Band Invitational on March 24. Symphony Band member are to report to the band room by 5;45 am that morning. The bus will depart from Dowling at 6:15 am. The band will perform at UNI at 11:20 am with a clinic session immediately following.  The Band Boosters will be covering the cost of the bus and a light breakfast and lunch will be provided. Six of the top concert bands in Iowa are invited to this event.
Treasurer Report: Veronica Degen 
The jazz band trip and the Perry Band Olympics have been charged to the band accounts. Statements for the band accounts will be sent to parents by the end of March. Upcoming charges to the band accounts include State Large Group Contest and State Solo Contest and charges for the buses to transport pep band members to the basketball games at Wells Fargo Arena. 
Deep Maroon-Catherine Fitzpatrick
The event which was held  in the afternoon on Saturday February 7 at the Sheraton Hotel was a success.  $16,000 in pledges was received from the attendees and a total of $1200 was raised through table reservation charges. Next year’s event will be held February 12 at the Sheraton.  The committee is strongly considering having an afternoon concert again next year as opposed to having an evening concert as has been traditionally done in the past. 
Picture Collages--- Nicki Michels

The picture collages sold at the Deep Maroon Serenade as a fundraiser for the band by Nicki Michels were very well received and a large number was sold.  Nicki is ready to distribute any collages that were ordered at Deep Maroon.
Drake Concessions- Veronica Degen
The band’s participation in operating the concessions at the Drake Basketball games is completed for the year. The money earned by individual band members and their parents will be deposited into the band accounts later in March.
Show Shirts/Jackets- Cindy Seymour

Cindy continued the dialogue from last month’s Booster Meeting regarding the color of next year’s show shirt and whether or not the Band Boosters should offer additional DCHS Vanguard/Band clothing items for purchase for band parents and other family members. Cindy passed around samples including a jacket and a polo shirt. The Executive Committee will review the options and make a recommendation to be voted on at the April 7th Band Booster meeting. 
Media, Photography, Video and Webmaster- Mike Hoefing and Fritz Nordegren
Web blasts are going well.  Mike requested that Band parents not reply to the Webmaster blasts.  It was suggested that Mike add a “Do not reply to this message” warning to the web blasts.
Secretary Report-Stephanie Drey
No Report. 
Nominations for 2016-17 Lori Hickok
Pursuant to the Band Booster Bylaws, a slate of officers for next year will be presented and voted upon at the April Band Booster meeting. 
Other Business- There are 27 new freshmen registered for next year.  The color guard is looking to have 8 members next year. Mr. Holland is going to take steps to try to recruit some of the Chinese exchange students to be members of the color guard.  The Band Boosters will be participating in the Principal Gold Classic’s Birdies for Charity fundraising opportunity.  There will be a 10% match by Principal of whatever amount we raise. The plant sale delivery date will be May 2, 2016.
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey 
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